Statement by Bulgaria

United Nations Human Rights Council 
36th session of the Working Group on the Universal Periodic Review

Review of the United States of America

9 November 2020 
Madame President,

Bulgaria welcomes the distinguished delegation of the United States of America and thanks for the comprehensive presentation of the national report.

We welcome the efforts undertaken to implement the recommendations accepted during the second UPR cycle.

Bulgaria commends the efforts of the United States in protecting and promoting religious freedom at national as well as international level. 
We recommend that the country maintains religious freedom as a high priority and continues to engage the international community in constructive initiatives. 

Finally, Bulgaria recommends the United States of America to take steps towards establishing an immediate moratorium on the death penalty, with a view to its complete abolition.

Thank you!
